February 2024 NASFA Minutes

by Steve Sloan

The February meeting of the North Alabama Science Fiction Association was called to order on Saturday, February 17, 2024 at Shiloh Church of Christ in Hazel Green at 7:25:56 PM by President Mary Lampert. Thanks to Misty and Martin for opening up their church this month.

OLD BUSINESS

Dues are due. (\$25 for the first family member plus \$6 for each additional family member.)

NEW BUSINESS

Sam submitted the new NASFA website for review.

Doug noted that the pictures of Jar Jar Binks and the demon bunnies on the plinth Mary whacks with the gavel every month are getting old and unrecognizable. It's time to replace them with new pictures. We will auction off the right to pick the new pictures in a special auction. We may use it as club programming some month.

NOT-A-CON BUSINESS

Not-a-Con co-con chair Mary hadn't done anything for Not-a-Con as of the meeting. She was planning to work on it on the upcoming Monday holiday.

Sam said that he was trying to close the books on last year's Not-a-Con. He projected a surplus of \$205 because the hotel didn't charge for function space last year.

Keep the Kennedys in mind for running Not-a-Con registration.

Sam reported that he got another returned DSC 60 post card. It was sent to Joseph Ladner at a PO Box, even though the address for him in Sam's database is a street address.

The Huntsville Comic and Pop Culture Expo is coming up in April.

Doug moved to adjourn at 7:37:55 PM.

For the February program, before the meeting, we watched the Zoom panel "Wrong Turns on the Wallaby Track" about early Australian science fiction fandom. The After the Meeting Meeting was held at the same location as the meeting.